
 

 

The Third Sunday of Lent 

March 3rd & 4th, 2018 

Clergy 
 

Administrator: Rev. Andrew Kurz  
 

Office phone number: 715.335.4314           andrewpakurz@yahoo.com  

Available for appointments Tues. - Fri. 8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

Office 

Administrative Assistants:  Shelly Butler & Jannis Pedersen 

Hours: Mon, Tues & Thurs 8:30 am - 2:00 pm  Wed 8:30-4:00pm  

Closed Friday 

Parish Trustees: 

Treasurer Trustee: Jennifer Woyak - 715.335.6791  

Secretary Trustee: Kate Drmolka - 715.366.4743 

 

Contact Information 

Finance Council Chair: 

   Gary Wysocki 

 715.498.0753 

 

Pastoral Council Chair: 

   Jeff Sommers 

 715.335.4489 

 

Director of Religious Ed: 

   Carla Murray 

 715.335.6038 

 

Music Coordinator: 

   Nicole Marek 

 

Care Minister Coordinator:     

   Linda Golla 

 715.335.4543 

 

Cemetery  Coordinator: 

   Larry Zalewski 

 715.335.6725 

 

Funeral Luncheon Coord: 

   Betty Burns 

 715.366.2821 

Regular  

Weekly Liturgies 

Tues.: 6:00 p.m.* 

Wed., Thurs., Fri.: 8:00 a.m. 

Saturday: 4:30 p.m. 

Sunday: 8:30 a.m. 
 

First Saturdays: 8:00 a.m.            

(and on all Saturday Marian Feasts) 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation  

Tuesday: 5:15 p.m. - 5:45 p.m. 

First Saturdays: after 8:00 a.m. 

Mass until 9:30 a.m. 

 or by appointment 

 

Eucharistic Adoration 

*Tuesday: 5:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. 

St. Paul’s Catholic Church 

622 South Beach Street 

Plainfield, WI 54966-9637   

            

E-mail: stpaul@uniontel.net   

Parish Office:  715.335.4314 

Our Mission Statement: 

To care for each other as Jesus has taught us and to extend 

that care to others beyond our community.                
 

St. Paul Parish is affiliated with the Diocese of Green Bay. 



 

 

Saturday, March 3rd       First Saturday 
8:00am:  Mass 
 For Reparation for sins against B.V.M. 
4:30 pm:  Mass 
 For  Turner Cheney 
 
Sunday, March 4th    Third Sunday of Lent 
8:30 am:  Mass 
 For  Mary Kurz 
 
Monday, March 5th        No Mass  
   
Tuesday, March 6th 
5:00 pm:  Holy Hour 
6:00 pm:  Mass  
           For George Sherman (health)   

 
Wednesday, March 7th   
8:00 am: Mass  
 Personal Intention (Fr. Kurz) 
4:30 pm:  Mass 
 
Thursday, March 8th 
8:00 am:  Mass   
 For the Parish 
  
Friday, March 9th 
8:00 am: Mass  
 Personal Intention (Fr. Kurz)  

   
Saturday, March 10th  
4:00 pm:  Mass 
 For  Rita Witkowski 
 
Sunday, March 11th Fourth Sunday of Lent 
8:30 am:  Mass 
 For  Robert, Bernard & Cecil Feltz 
 
  
 
 
 
 

Dates to Remember: 

Stations of the Cross –Fridays during Lent         

at 6:12pm 

Ecumenical  Service– March 7th at 7pm 

At St. Paul’s Catholic Church 

 

Lion’s Club Pancake Breakfast– March 4th 8-12 

 

Lenten Fish Fry –March 9th 4:30-7pm 

St. Bronislava Parish 

 

Baby Bottle Campaign—March 3rd –25th 

St. Paul Organizations 
Knights of Columbus 

Grand Knight: Jim Drmolka: 715-498-6756 

Meetings:  First Monday of month 
 

Parish Council of Catholic Women 

President: Ann Hintz: 715-366-8802 

Meetings: Second Monday of Jan., April, July, October 
 

St. Paul Mission Team 

Group leader: Bernie Sherman: 715-335-6701 

Work Meetings: First Wednesday of month. 
 

 

 

 

A bite of the Gospel to chew on 

Jesus answered and said to them, “Destroy 
this temple and in three days I will raise it 
up.”                 
     John 2:19 

Liturgical Ministries for  March 10th & 11th, 2018 

Alter Servers 

Sat. 4:30pm:  Lily Klisiewicz , Ayla Miller 

Sun. 8:30am: RE Students 

Proclaimers 

Sat. 4:30pm: Bobbi Ruffalo, 

Sun. 8:30 am:RE Students 

Sacristan:   

Sat. 4:30pm: Alice Phillips 

Sun. 8:30am:  Alex Aschenbrenner 

Eucharistic Ministers (Cup) 

Sat. 4:30pm: James Scheuerell & Terry Olivas 

Sun. 8:30am: Ken Reilley & Cathy Lauer 

Ushers 

Sat. 4:30pm: Tom Hedglin & Martin Pionke 

Sun. 8:30am:  Gene & Pat Reis 

http://wzus1.ask.com/r?t=p&d=us&s=a&c=p&l=dir&o=0&sv=0a5c4251&ip=d869df02&id=D1DA406ECC5B1FCA33778BEC1DF63171&q=knights+of+columbus&p=1&qs=2990&ac=156&g=60eeeYuhs+rn1w&en=pi&io=11&ep=&eo=&b=img&bc=&br=&tp=d&ec=9&pt=&ex=&url=http%253A%252F%252Fwww.nativit


 

 

St. Paul Sacramental Information 

Baptisms: Parents, please register to become a parish member at least three months prior to  

having your baby baptized.  Please contact the Parish Office for baptismal preparation. The next 

parent and god parent class will be in February.  

Marriage: Couples are asked to notify the parish office at least six months in advance. Cath-

olics must be confirmed and active in the faith. Wedding times are to be scheduled no later than 

1:00 p.m.  Even if a couple plan to choose their own vocalist, they are still required to meet with  

Fr. Andrew Kurz at least six months in advance.       

 

*Children of families in the parish should be registered upon turning 18 or upon high school graduation.  

Baby Bottle Campaign 

 

Looking for a weekend away, for just the two 
of you?  A Marriage Encounter Weekend offers you 
this experience.  It’s a time to renew your relation-
ship, away from the everyday distraction of life.  It’s 
an opportunity to strengthen your communication and 
promote greater intimacy in your life together.  You 
don’t need a  Marriage Encounter Weekend, but you 
DESERVE one.  “Discover Each Other Again”, more 
deeply, honestly and warmly.    

The 2018 retreat schedule is: 

March 16-18 at St. Norbert Abbey 

Marriage Encounter Weekends 

Please take note of a special collection for The World’s Poor on March 11, 2018.  Please use the special envelopes 

provided on the back table in the Narthex. 

First Choice Pregnancy Resource Center is a faith based 

ministry in both Stevens Point and Wisconsin Rapids 

that provides encouragement, resources, and support 

for women and families experiencing an untimely preg-

nancy.  First Choice offers free pregnancy tests, free lim-

ited OB ultrasounds, options and practical parenting ed-

ucation, abortion and miscarriage  Bible studies, and 

community referrals. 

The Baby Bottle Campaign is used to help First Choice 

fund their programs.  At the end of our worship service , 

please pick up a bottle from the table in the narthex. 

We are asking that you prayerfully take a bottle home, 

fill it with a check, currency or coins, and return it to the 

church no later than Sunday, March 25th. 

First Choice Pregnancy Resource Center is a front-line 

ministry in our communities that provides an open door 

that offers hope and changes lives. 

Sunday, March 11, 2018 from 9:00am to 1:00pm 

St Bronislava Parish in Plover.  All proceeds will be used 

for youth ministry to support youth activities throughout 

the Stevens Point and Plover area.  Please stop by and 

support our youth!  In addition to a wide variety of prod-

ucts from many vendors, there will also be a snack stand 

featuring hot food and other 

goodies.  Thank you for your pray-

ers and support for these teens! 

St. Bronislava Youth Ministry Fundraising Open House 



 

 

Join the Plainfield Area Christian Community in 

an Ecumenical Stations of the Cross on   Wed.,  

March 7th at 7pm  here at St. Paul’s Parish  

Planting Seeds of Faith at Camp 

Tekakwitha 

Lives are changing in the north woods.  At Camp 

Tekakwitha in Shawano, kids are drawn into a life 

of faith while experiencing all the fun of a sum-

mer camp.  Faith is the common thread woven 

into fun camp activities like archery, kayaking and 

canoeing, games, water fun and more.  Each day 

opens in the chapel with praise, worship and mu-

sic.  Meals begin and end with prayer and song.  

Camp Tekakwitha is a place that leads young peo-

ple to a transformational moment.  Experiencing 

creation in this environment can be the most 

meaningful factor for young campers in under-

standing who they are as children and as people 

of the Church. 

Your gift to the Bishop’s Appeal makes a huge 

difference for Camp Tekakwitha.  To make a gift 

today contact our parish, visit the Bishop’s Appeal 

website at: www.catholicfoundationgb.org/give 

or call Tammy toll-free at 877-500-3580, ext. 

8123 

Calling all Women!   

Have you been searching for a way to jump start/go deeper in your 

relationship with God, be all you can be and spend time with your 

sisters in Christ?  In Mary’s Footsteps Women’s Conference, enti-

tled to Jesus, through Mary.  To be held at Good Shepherd Parish, 

Chilton on Sat., March 10th, 2018.  Registration is now open at: 

www.goodshepherdchilton.org/news-and-events/marys-footsteps-

womens-conference. 

Easter memorials in memory of our loved ones are now 

being accepted by calling Flowers by Ken at (715)335-

4262.  Your gifts will help with the decorating of our 

church for Holy Week and Easter. 

Our St. Paul Mission Team has St. Patrick’s Day cards 

available in our Parish Hall card rack.  Please stop by the 

rack and see the many card types available. 

Religious Education News 

We have been busy again at religious ed. Nights.  We 

have been learning about the three things that the 

church asks of us in Lent:  prayer, fasting, and almsgiv-

ing.  We attended Ash Wednesday services and have 

been doing the Stations of the Cross.  We look forward 

to seeing our parish family at the ecumenical stations of 

the cross on March 7th.  Also for our last Live Your Faith 

night we had the opportunity to visit some area assisted 

living and nursing homes.  Thank you for your continued 

prayers and support of our program. 

Cherry Tree Donations can be dropped off in the box located under 

the coat rack.  Please Help with this fun event! 


